Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
DRMP, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One announces a public hearing and invites the public to attend.

DATE AND TIMES: Tuesday, December 10, 2013, 5:00 p.m., open house; 6:00 p.m., formal hearing followed by a public comment period
PLACE: New Hope Ministries Center, 7675 Davis Boulevard, Naples, Florida

PROJECT: FPID No. 425843-2-22-01

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation, District One, is holding a public hearing to present proposed ultimate interchange improvements at I-75/SR 951 in Collier County.
The public hearing is held to give interested people the opportunity to express their views regarding future improvements at the interchange. FDOT’s study is considering interchange modifications that would improve roadway capacity and enhance traffic operations and safety at the I-75/SR 951 interchange and at the Davis Boulevard/Collier Boulevard (SR 84/CR 951) intersection. Proposed improvements meet future travel demands and provide acceptable levels of service while minimizing potential effects to natural and human environments. We also expect the project will benefit Collier County by increasing movement of freight and enhancing the economic competitiveness of the region.
Additional right-of-way is required to produce the project. FDOT carries out a right-of-way acquisition and relocation program in accordance with Section 339.09, Florida Statues and Uniform Relocation Assistance and Real Property Acquisition Act of 1970 as amended. The study team has identified potential encroachments on wetlands and floodplains and these areas may be given special consideration under Executive Orders 11990 and 11988.

A flyer with the agenda and other project-specific information will be distributed at the Hearing. Additional information can also be obtained from the project website at www.i75-951interchange.com.
This hearing is held in accordance with Title 23 Code of Federal Regulations Part 771 and Section 339.155, Florida Statutes. It is developed in compliance with Title VI and the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and related statutes. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.

People with disabilities who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or require translation services (free of charge) should contact Aaron Kaster by phone at (863)519-2495 or by email at aaron.kaster@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the hearing. For more information about the project or the public hearing, contact Mr. Kaster at the phone number or email address listed above.
